
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 
445 TWELFTH STREET SW 
WASHINGTON DC  20554 

MEDIA BUREAU ENGINEER: Dale Bickel 
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE:  (202) 418-2706 
APPLICATION STATUS:  (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE:  (202) 418-1410 
WWW.FCC.GOV/media/radio/audio-division E-MAIL:  dale.bickel@fcc.gov 

 
December 4, 2018 

 
Mr. Edward P. De La Hunt 
We Have This Hope Christian Radio, Inc. 
P.O. Box 481 
Park Rapids, MN  56470 
 
 
     Re: KOLJ-FM, Warroad, MN 
      We Have This Hope Christian Radio, Inc. 
      Facility Identification Number:  175404 
      Special Temporary Authority 
      BLED-20170712AAA 
 
Dear Mr. De La Hunt: 
 
As you are well aware, the above-captioned license application is not presently grantable since 
the 60 dBu contour created by the measured directional antenna pattern fails to cover the 
community of license, Warroad, MN (50% coverage is required).  This deficiency was referenced 
in my e-mail of July 27, 2017 (copy saved in CDBS), and that e-mail granted limited program 
test authority with a 30 day limit for providing corrective action.  That date passed without a 
filing for KOLJ-FM. 
 
Since that time we have tried informally and repeatedly to get the necessary information from 
you that would make this facility licensable, with no result.   Consequently, we serve notice that 
on January 5, 2018, license application BLED-20170712AAA will be dismissed, and KOLJ-FM 
will be required to then cease operation with such facilities.  No extension will be granted, save 
only where the required corrective information is on file and awaiting Commission review.     
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Dale Bickel 
       Senior Engineer 
       Audio Division 
       Media Bureau 
cc:  Dawn Sciarrino (via e-mail only) 

 


